New Hampshire Bird Records – Species Spotlight Guidelines
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The idea of the Species Spotlight feature is to answer the frequently asked questions of:

How often has SPECIES X been seen in NH, when and where?
We can generate printouts of sightings in NH from New Hampshire Bird Records (1986-present) and the Records of New England Birds (1936-1968), but not the earlier publications of bird sightings by New Hampshire Audubon (ASNH Bulletin 1921-1951, NH Bird News 1951-1960, NHA Quarterly 1961-76, NH Audubon Newsletter 1977-1981, NH Bird Records 1982-85). However, sightings from the early 1960s-1985 are on 3x5 report slips and we can copy them or enter them for you if there are not a lot. The Spotlight writer has to do some of their own QC on older records (pre-1986) that the RBC has not reviewed and determine if there are highly questionable ones that should be left out.
The article should focus on NH sightings and include the regional context if appropriate. Try to provide a range of information for those that are somewhat beginners up through the experienced experts. All will want to know where and when the species has been seen in New Hampshire, with most looking for a hint as to where the next such rare bird might turn up. A longer perspective on the bird’s history is often valuable. 
Stay away from basic information on things like identification that is easily available from other sources, and only include information on things like breeding range and migration routes if it relates to the species’ occurrence in NH. You may want to include suggested sources for further reading if you want to give people a way to find this general information. 
We can include a map showing the occurrence of the species in the state. Bill Taffe can usually create one from a rough version generated by the author, or a table of sightings by town. Look at some previous spotlights to see what map variations have been used.
If there are only a few sightings (less than 10), we often omit the map and include a sighting table or list instead. In that case, I prefer to provide fairly detailed information on where the sightings occurred. (You'd be surprised how many people actually check such tables to see if the sightings they know about are in there!) Include the town and the specific location - it helps give an idea where some of these species show up. For example, location makes it clear that Pawtuckaway State Park is a good place to look for Kentucky Warbler.
Even if we do a map, it’s good to include information on specific locations if they're someplace the bird has been seen a few times (like Pawtuckaway or Odiorne Pt. State Park). We don’t usually include the names of observers. 
